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Napa County Fire Department 
Fire Marshal’s Office 

2721 Napa Valley Corporate Drive 
Napa, CA 94558 

 
Office: (707) 299-1464 
Direct: (707) 299-1461 

   

Joe Petersen 
Fire Marshal 

 

M E M O R AN DUM  
 

 

TO: 
 
 

FROM: 
 
 

DATE: 
 

 

Wyntress Balcher 
Planning Division 
   
Joe Petersen 
Fire Department 
   
April 13, 2016 

SUBJECT: B15-00298        1055 Soscol Ferry Road APN:057-170-018 

 
The Napa County Fire Marshal’s Office has reviewed the Building Permit application package 
for 1055 Soscol Ferry Road. The Fire Marshal requires the following conditions to be 
incorporated prior to approval of permit issuance. 
 

1. All construction and use of the facility shall comply with all applicable standards, 

regulations, codes and ordinances at time of Building Permit issuance.  

2. Beneficial occupancy will not be granted until all fire department fire and life safety items 
have been installed, tested and finaled. 
 

Please note that the comments noted above are based on a Fire Marshal review only. There 
may be additional comments or information requested from other County Departments or 
Divisions reviewing this application submittal package. Should you have any questions of me, 
contact me at (707)299-1461 or email at joe.petersen@fire.ca.gov. 
 

mailto:joe.petersen@fire.ca.gov


 Department of Public Works 
 
 

1195 Third Street, Suite 101 
  Napa, CA 94559-3092 

www.countyofnapa.org/publicworks  
 

Main: (707) 253-4351 
Fax: (707) 253-4627 

 
Steven Lederer 

Director  

 
 

M EM O R AN D U M  
 

To: PBES Staff From: Rick Marshall 
Deputy Director of Public Works 

    
Date: September 15, 2015 Re: Napa Vault Storage 

P15-00298/P14-00296 

 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to review the subject permit application.  I offer the following 
comments from the Department of Public Works: 

 
Street frontage improvements required.  The project shall construct improvements along 

Soscol Ferry Road fronting the property, consistent with the Airport Industrial Area Specific Plan 
(AIASP) design standards for 3-lane collectors and the Countywide Bicycle Plan (CBP), including a 
minimum 10-foot multi-use path the full length of the frontage.  The improvements shall be constructed 
in compliance with the AIASP, CBP and the Napa County Road & Street Standards.  Additional right-of-
way shall be dedicated to the public as necessary to encompass the improvements. 

 
An encroachment permit will be required during the building permit phase.  Please contact the 

Roads office at (707) 944-0196 to initiate the encroachment permit process.   
 
Traffic Mitigation Fees required.  All new development, or improvements to existing 

development that will generate additional traffic, in the Airport Industrial Area are required to pay a 
Traffic Mitigation Fee.  The fees collected are used to fund the construction of new roads and 
intersection improvements in the area. 

 
More information on these is available at our website:  

http://www.countyofnapa.org/publicworks/roads/ 
 

 Please contact me at Rick.Marshall@countyofnapa.org or call (707) 259-8381 if you have 
questions or need additional information. 

http://www.co.napa.ca.us/publicworks
http://www.countyofnapa.org/publicworks/roads/
mailto:Rick.Marshall@countyofnapa.org



